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Statement: 

The absence of comprehensive disqualification codes within FY 2021 and 2022 applicant data extracted from the 
United States Military Entrance Processing Command (USMEPCOM) USMIRS 1.1 database has precluded the 
publication of the FY 2023 AMSARA Annual Report.  Within these data provided to AMSARA, approximately 
5% of applicants had disqualification codes, which is significantly lower than historical disqualification rates 
(~15%), making comparisons invalid and reporting inaccurate. While multiple corrective actions were considered, 
none of them could be successfully implemented before the report production deadline.  
 

Prepared by: 

Accession Medical Standards Analysis and Research Activity  (AMSARA) 
Medical Standards Analytics and Research (MSAR) 
Statistics and Epidemiology Branch (S&E) 
Center for Enabling Capabilities (CEC) 
Walter Reed Army Institute of Research (WRAIR) 
 
Contributors:  
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Disclaimer: 

Material has been reviewed by the Walter Reed Army Institute of Research. There is no objection to its 
publication. The opinions or assertions contained herein are the private views of the authors, and are not to be 
construed as official, or as reflecting true views of the Department of the Army or the Department of Defense. 
The investigators have adhered to the policies for protection of human subjects as prescribed in AR 70–25. 

 
1 AMSARA 
2 ManTech International Corporation, Herndon, VA 
 


